
Minutes of Meeting

Pathway Committee

 July 2, 2014
7:00 PM, Room 112, Town Hall
The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. Present were Committee Members Anne Staples, Ken Cadman, Kevin Cafferty, Pat Palzkill, Jim Kelliher, Bob Woodill, Brendan Sullivan, Brendan Recupero (alt) and Pam Brake (alt). The meeting was held in the Planning Office.
Town Center Path 

Forest Street

The Committee sent a letter to all residents abutting the proposed pathway from Circuit Street to Gaffield Park to present the full plan and hear about concerns or issues that the residents had about the pathway.  Overall the feedback was positive, but discussion focused on the following areas of concern:
Roadway Character:  Residents expressed concern about the appearance of the roadway after construction.  The roadway will be more open with the removal of the trees in the right of way, but stonewalls will remain for the most part.  The stone walls in front of homes will not be affected.  Removal of the trees should improve safety since some are very close to the roadway and even leaning over the road in some instances.  Over a short period of time after construction the character of the roadway should return as plants grow up and around the pathway.

Drainage:  Residents were concerned about drainage through culverts and down the Circuit Street slope.  There will be a small section of path in front of the homes that will have granite curb.  This will eliminate the stormwater coming off the slope and into adjacent yards.  The water will be put into drains that connect with the existing drainage swale.  All other culverts will be extended and cleaned/cleared to maintain and even improve performance.
Safety:  The plan calls for two road crossings to avoid the drainage swales on the south side of the roadway.  The committee understands this is not an ideal situation, but the drainage would make the project cost prohibitive.  The town’s engineering consultant has looked at the sight distances and they meet all requirements.  Once the pathway is cleared the sight distances will improve substantially.  Overall, the construction of a pathway will improve safety for pedestrians and bicyclists traveling on Forest Street.
Member Cafferty moved to adjourn at 8:30.  The motion was approved 6-0.
I certify that the above minutes were reviewed and approved by the majority vote by the Pathways Committee on July 29, 2015.
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